
INT. COMMERCIAL AIRPLANE, NIGHT

Passengers politely yet hurriedly shuffle onto the plane, 
"Sh-Boom" by The Chords plays. 

CUT TO:

As PHIL finds his middle seat, he sees that his window 
seatmate LIZ has a 10 year-old child on her lap, she's busy 
fastening the seatbelt around both her and her son. He 
begins to sit down and gives her an understanding smile, as 
if nothing out of the ordinary is happening. 

CUT TO:

KEV's feet step into ZACH's face, as KEV shuffles his feet 
around and says "oops, sorry." ZACH is tucked in the 
backpack stow area, he looks uncomfortable, but used to it.

CUT TO:

The fasten seat belt sign turns off, PAM looks up as she 
preps to stand up, she opens the bathroom door and there's 4 
people crammed in, they slightly spill into the aisle once 
the door opens.  They share an awkward half-beat as the 
occupants turn to see why the door is open.

CUT TO:

The attendant is walking through the aisle with her rolling 
cart, opens the lower portion, and a man inside hands her a 
bottled water.  She closes it again.

CUT TO:

The captain in his cockpit is checking the instruments and 
adjusting the controls.  We reveal that there are several 
people in there with him, with additional seating and just 
standing.  He begins to make an announcement about 
turbulence.

CUT TO:

The plane is rumbling, and we're in the cargo part of the 
jet, a red emergency light on in the background, we see 
several checked bags are unzipped at the top and have heads 
sticking out of them.  The people (in the bags) rumble as 
the jet takes off.

CUT TO:

Middle of the aisle, one of the overhead compartments swings 
open with a big gust of turbulence, 3 people fly out and 
into the aisle, and then hurry back up into the compartment.



CUT TO:

From the exterior, we see KASEY crammed against the window,
looking outside longingly, there's a hoard of bodies
shifting behind him, shifting with the turbulence.  The
camera pulls back as the super fades in.

V.O.
This Holiday season, find flights
that aren't full
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Spend less. Travel better.
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